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From the Principal 
Site Improvement Plan 
The leadership team are currently reviewing our 
progress and achievement against the goals and 
targets in our Site Improvement Plan. What the 
review has highlighted is we have a number of 
students who achieved outstanding levels of 
progress this year, in both writing and reading. 
This is hugely pleasing for us as staff as it 
validates the work we have all been doing. For 
the students, experiencing positive growth and 
achievement in reading leads to greater 
engagement in all areas of learning as well as 
their overall wellbeing. In 2023, we will continue 
to refine and strengthen our explicit teaching of 
the reading comprehension strategies, to ensure 
students are able to make sense of what they are 
reading in all contexts and learning areas at their 
developmentally appropriate level.  
 

Kindy transition visits 
Our Kindy transition visits are about to start. The 
Kindy students will be visiting on Wednesday, 
commencing in Week 5, for three weeks. They 
will be on site from 9am - 12pm.  During the 
transition visits, both Mrs Kearns and Mrs 
Schultz’s current receptions will be in room 22A 
and 22B to continue with their learning with 
another teacher. The current Reception children 
may have the opportunity to play with the Kindy 
students during recess. 
 
 

Staffing and class updates for 2023  
Thank you to those parents/carers who took the 
time to provide information they thought was 
important when placing their child in a class for 
2023. At this stage it looks like we will begin next 
year with 11 classes. We are continuing to 
monitor enrolments and over the next few 
weeks we will begin to look at classes and 
staffing for 2023. Some staff news we can 
confirm is that Jemma Worroll, currently at 
Tanunda Primary School, has won the Student 
Wellbeing Leader position at that site for the  
next 3 years. Congratulations Jemma. The 
process has commenced to appoint a Student 
Wellbeing Leader at Kapunda Primary School for 
2023. We will also be commencing soon 
temporary teacher and ancillary positions for 
2023. As we continue to look at budgets for 
2023, for planning purposes, it is extremely 
important we have up to date information 
regarding student enrolments. A notice went 
home recently requesting information about 
your children and whether they will be attending 
Kapunda Primary School in 2023. We have used 
this information to determine indicative classes 
for 2023.  
 
 
Mr Horne’s Year 2/3 Class and Ms Haywood’s 
Year 4/5 Class are hosting our school assembly 
tomorrow afternoon at 2.30pm.  
Parents/carer’s are welcome to attend.  
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Attention students of KPS…. 

Breakfast Club is back 

8:30am - 8:50am in the Kitchen 
 

Breakfast is often called ‘the most 

important meal of the day’. If you don’t 

have breakfast, you might feel sluggish 

and struggle to focus on things. Early 

morning starts and busy morning schedules 

mean many of us don’t make time to sit 

down to eat before heading out for the day.  
 

From Monday Week 5, we will have 

breakfast club up and running again each 

day. If you haven’t eaten when you get to 

school, please come along and have some 

breakfast, it will give you more energy to 

start the day and be ready to learn. 

 

 

Principal Comments continued 
 

2023 Materials and Services charges 
Section 106A of the Education Act enables 
schools, in consultation with the school 
Governing Council/Community to set, collect 
and recover a Material and Services Charge. 
Attached in this newsletter is a written 
verification from the Chief Executive Officer in 
the form of a “Watermarked Notice”.  
 

All Parents/Caregivers are invited to attend the 
School Governing Council Meeting on Monday 
14/11/2022 at 6:30pm, at which the proposed 
Materials & Services Fees for 2023 are to be 
approved. Please see the copy of these fees in 
this newsletter. If you have any queries 
regarding this charge, please contact the school 
on 8566 2008. If you are unable to attend the 
Governing Council meeting, you are welcome to 
express your views in writing to the Chairperson, 
Megan McWaters at Kapunda Primary School. 
 
Kind regards,  
David Pitt - Principal 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 
TERM 4 

Monday 14th November 
Hot Dog Order forms due back today 

 

Wednesday 16th November 
Kindy Transition Day 9am – 12pm 

 

Thursday 17th November 
Hot Dog Day 

 

Friday 18th November 
Sauage Roll Order forms due back today 

 

Friday 25th November 
Sausage Roll Day 

 

Tuesday 29th November 
KHS Uniform Try on Day 2.30pm-6.30pm 

 

Wednesday 30th November 
Kindy Transition Day 9am – 12pm 

 

Thursday 1st December 
School Concert 

 

Monday 5th December 
Challenge Diary Excursion 

 

Thursday 8th December 
Year 6 Kapunda High School Transition Day 

 

Monday 12th December  
Year 6 Celebration Excursion 

 

Thursday 15th December  
Year 6 Graduation Ceremony 

 

Friday 16th December  
Last day of School –Early Finish @ 2.10pm 

 

Please note that these dates are subject to change 
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ICAS Results 2022 

YEAR 

LEVEL 
SCIENCE Awards 

 

ENGLISH 

 

Awards MATHS Awards 

3     Annabel Wendt Participation 

4 

 

Fiona Ryan 

Eve Ross 

Maddison Ryan 

Ava Wendt 

 

Distinction 

Credit 

Credit 

Participation 

Erica Crook 

Eve Ross 

Maddison Ryan 

Ava Wendt 

 

Participation 

Credit 

Credit 

Participation 

 

Erica Crook 

Eve Ross 

Ava Wendt 

 

Participation 

Credit 

Credit 

 

5 

Tamara Durand 

Bridget O’Reilley 

Participation 

Merit 

Tamara Durand 

Bridget O’Reilley 

Credit 

Participation 

Tamara Durand 

Bridget O’Reilley 

Merit 

Participation 

6 

Ethan Baillie 

Margot Ross 

 

Participation 

Participation 

Ethan Baillie 

Isaac Chappell 

Margot Ross 

 

Participation 

Credit 

Credit 

 

Ethan Baillie 

Lara Chappell 

Margot Ross 

 

Participation 

Merit 

Merit 

 

Mathematics 

9 students participated and were awarded  

2 Credit, 3 Merit and 4 Participation Certificates. 
 

English 

9 students participated and were awarded 

5 Credit and 4 Participation Certificates.  
 

Science 

8 students participated and were awarded 

1 Distinction, 2 Credit, 1 Merit and 4 Participation Certificates. 
 

Congratulations to all who participated in the 

ICAS Assessments in 2022 
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Kearns 

Lyla Dunstone 

Ronnie Atkinson 

 
 

Miss Amalie 

Beau Roebuck 

Sienna Yarlett 
 

Horne 

James Staples 

Ashton Kelly 
 

Haywood 

Mary Harrison 

Rocky Bernon 
 

Wood 

Sienna Jenke 

Michael Cowley 
 

Wells/Brady 

Emelia Daniel 

Colby Coad 
 

 
 

Hi, I am Angela (‘Ange’) Mickan and I am 
excited to be in the role of Pastoral Care 
Worker (PCW) at Kapunda Primary School. I 
have worked in the school for the past 4 years 
as an SSO, doing classroom support and will 
continue to do this 3 days per week, alongside 
2 days in the PCW role. 
 

I have lived in Kapunda for close to 20 years now with my 
family, husband - Jack and 3 kids – Natalie & Henry who 
both started high school this year and Bradley, who is at 
Kindy this year, starting school at KPS in 2023.  
 

I have a Pastoral Care space in the 
Library with a range of new books 
and will be offering some Christmas 
craft activities for students at lunch 
times in the coming weeks. 
 

Through this role though, I not only 
offer support to students & staff, but  
also to families and the wider school 
community - so if you need any help, 
big or small, or you would just like 
to chat, please feel free to contact me 
through the school office.   
 

 

Schultz 

Nahia Malouf 

Gus Balfour-James 
 

Ryan/Boyle 

Ebony Crease 

Lucas Mickan 

 

Applebee 

Riley Shone 

Willow David 
 

Conway/Travers 

Nathan Ruch 

Room 16 Students 
 

Mickan/Valentine 

Tyler Johnson 

Talon Mind 
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